## APDesign E-News 01.11.16



APDESIGN THE COLLEGE of ARCHITECTURE, PLANNING & DESIGN // K-STATE

### **AROUND THE COLLEGE**





The Distinguished Young Alumni program is in its fourth year. It recognizes two Kansas State University graduates who are excelling in their professions and contributing to their communities.

The program is sponsored by the K-State Alumni Association's Student Alumni Board and the Board of Directors. We encourage you to honor your outstanding graduates by nominating them for this award.

### 2016 AWARD RECIPIENTS



We are pleased to announce that Clemente Jaquez are the 2016 Distinguished Young Alumni award recipients.

### 2016 KEYNOTE PRESENTATION OPEN TO ALL

Tuesday, Feb. 23 4 p.m. Clemente Jaquez, Little Theatre, K-State Student Union. There will be a casual reception between

presentations.

### **DEAN'S STUDENT ADVISORY COUNCIL**

Applications are now open to apply to be a representative for the Dean's Student Advisory Council! The application is open to any student in the College of Architecture, Planning and Design, and applicants should be willing to be a voice for their specific department. The time commitment is a minimum, and it is a great way to become more involved in the college. The link to the application can be found at the APDesign website

at http://apdesign.k-state.edu/current-students/student-

# EVENTS & DEADLINES JANUARY

**11** Faculty/Staff Meeting, 9:30am in O63

12 Thomas A. Tyler / Answers Inc. Architectural & Environmental Photography Competition in Chang Gallery (Judging tbd)

**18** University Holiday

**19** Spring 2016 Term Starts

### **FEBRUARY**

- 1 Scholarship applications due
- **5** Pre-applications for Study Abroad due
- 23 Distinguished Young Alumni Keynote by Clemente Jaquez, 4pm Union Little Theatre

## **29** THOMAS WOLTZ, FASLA, CLARB;

Distinguished Lecture -Landscape Architecture 4:00PM K-State Union Forum Hall

#### **CONNECT WITH US**

APDesign Website

orgs/dsac/.

-----

**GRADUATE SCHOOL NEWS** 

Dear College Liaisons,

I appreciate your assistance with promoting the Spring 2016 Graduate Student Leadership Development Program to graduate students in your college.

The Staley School of Leadership Studies and the Kansas Leadership Center have created a semester-long program specifically for graduate students who want to move beyond technical expertise and develop their leadership skills to make positive change in their work, studies, and student organizations. Program participants will

- attend three workshops with Leadership Studies faculty
- $\cdot$   $\,$  learn from and support their peers in three monthly peer consultation meetings
- and receive guidance from professional leadership coaches in three monthly telephone coaching sessions.

In Spring 2015, this program was piloted with graduate students in the College of Engineering. The program was well received by the engineering students, and based on their recommendations, this year's program is being offered to graduate students in all disciplines.

Graduate students who have had no leadership experience to those who have filled numerous leadership roles, to everyone in between is welcome to apply for this program. If selected to participate, students must be available to participate in all program activities.

Visit the GSLDP webpage for more information and to apply for the program.

Application deadline is January 22, 2016 at noon.

Questions may be directed to Megan Miller, Graduate School Project Coordinator of Student Services, mmmiller@ksu.edu, 532-6191.

### **SCHOLARSHIP INFORMATION**

The College of Architecture, Planning and Design offers a number of scholarships to students each year. All scholarships consider academic performance and some require financial need as a basis for consideration in addition to academic performance and other considerations. Students with a cumulative GPA of 3.0 or better are strongly encouraged to apply. Last year over 170 students in the College received some form of scholarship support.

For more information click <u>HERE</u> . Applications due February 1.

### STUDY ABROAD

2016-2017 Study aboard pre-application deadline is 5:00 p.m., **FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 5, 2016.** 

Complete your pre-application online at <u>k-state.edu/studyabroad</u> Contact Becky O'Donnell, Project Coordinator in Seaton 212 if you have any questions.

### **WEIGEL LIBRARY**

Third Floor Tidbits

Semester Break Hours for Weigel

K-State Website
Weigel Library Website



Follow us on twitter

This week, January 11 through 15, Weigel hours of operation will be: Monday through Friday 8 am to 12 noon and 1 pm to 5 pm. The library will be closed Saturday, Sunday, and Monday, January 16, 17, and 18. Regular library hours of operation will begin Tuesday, January 19.

Weigel Library hours can always be found at <a href="http://www.lib.k-state.edu/architecture-library-hours">http://www.lib.k-state.edu/architecture-library-hours</a>

### Reserves reminder

Spring course reserve lists are needed in Weigel so class listings can be created prior to the start of the semester.

Lists should include the following information to ensure the correct resource is placed on reserve for the appropriate course: title, author, edition, course name and number and type of reserve (2 hour, 1 day, 7 day, open, closed, etc.)

Reserve lists can be emailed to Maxine (<u>mlganske@ksu.edu</u>), or placed in the 2nd floor Weigel mailbox, or delivered to Weigel (Seaton 323).

College of Architecture, Planning & Design | (785) 532-5950 | apdesign@ksu.edu | 115 Seaton Hall

Kansas State University

Manhattan, KS 66505